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RETIREMENT OF CHAIRMAN OF THE CANADIAN INSTITUTE
FOR INTERNATIONAL PEACE AND SECURITY

The Right Honourable Joe Clark, Secretary of State for
External Affairs, announced today the retirement of the founding
Chairman of the Board of Directors of the Canadian Institute for
International Peace and Security (CIIPS), Mr. William Barton,
effective August 14, 1989. In making this announcement,
Mr. Clark spoke of Mr. Barton’s exemplary vision, dedication and
understanding in guiding CIIPS through its early years.
Mr. Barton has served Canada courageously and dutifully, in the
true spirit of Canadian public service. He also served as
Canada’s Ambassador to the United Nations and Representative on
the Security Council. Under Mr. Barton’s guidance, CIIPS has
gained a significant reputation, both nationally and abroad.

At the same time, Mr. Clark also announced the
extension of the terms of two directors of CIIPS and the
appointment of five new Directors. Directors whose terms have
been extended (for three and one year terms respectively) are:

Mr. David Braide, Past-President of the Niagara
Institute; and

Ms Lise Bissonnette, features writer for L’Actualite
and The Globe and Mail.

Mr. Braide will also succeed Mr. Barton as Chairman of
the Board on August 15, 1989,

The new Directors are:

Ms Beatrice Bazaar, Director, Canadian Human Rights
Foundation, Montreal, Quebec:

Dr. Lincoln Bloomfield, Professor of Political Science,
Massachusetts Institute of Technology, Cambridge,

Massachusetts;
-
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